BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING

MARCH 28, 2013

The Board of County Commissioners in and for Wakulla County met for a Special Board Meeting on Thursday, March 28, 2013, with Chairman Randy Merritt presiding.  Present were Commissioners Richard Harden, Howard Kessler, Jerry Moore, and Ralph Thomas.  Also, present were County Administrator David Edwards, Assistant County Attorney Carly Schrader and Deputy Clerk Evelyn Evans

Chairman Randy Merritt called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

Commissioner Ralph Thomas opened in prayer, followed by the Pledge of Allegiance

This is the second of two public hearings

Application for Change of Zoning from AG (Agriculture) to PUD (Planned Unit Development), on a parcel located on the north side of Riley Drive and to the northwest of Wakulla Middle School.

Commissioner Moore moved to conduct the final Public Hearing and adopt the proposed Ordinance amending the Official Zoning Map, amending the Official Zoning from AG (Agriculture) zoning district to PUD (Planned Unit Development) zoning district, based upon the findings of fact and conclusions of law made by the Board and any evidence submitted at the Hearing hereon, and if they find it necessary to go with a 60’ – 65’ height of building then there will be a 200’ buffer around the property as agreed to tonight.  Second by Commissioner Thomas and the motion carried unanimously, 5/0.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Commissioner Moore moved to adjourn; second by Commissioner Thomas and the motion carried unanimously, 5/0.

Meeting concluded at 5:17 p.m.
